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Jan, Feb & March 2021’ Prayer Letter.

Dear Pastor & Mrs. Wee and Brethren of
Shalom Baptist Church
Singapore.

Dear Beloved,

Allow me to share with you our prayer letter for the first three months of the year of 2021.

FAMILY:

My wife Giyanti, my daughter Yohana, our grandson Ryo and myself were effected by covid19 during the
full month of January 2021. | was in hospital but my family stay home with full medical treatment. Yes, we
were unwell but coming to February we got better, then coming to March we are generally well, but our lung
and nerve of our hands are still in process to recover. God is in control! We wish to all of you thank you
very much for your prayers and participation.

MISSIONS:

Since March 2020 until now, we are not able to go for Surabaya mission as the read zone condition cause
of covid19 issued there, no people outside the area allow to enter into the area where we have the mission
at Bro.Agus’ home there. His wife, ibu Yuyun was effected and some of her neighbours, also her co-
workers from her office where she works died of it, but by the grace of God ibu Yuyun is safe now.

The only thing we can do for mission during those period is making personal contact, looking for possibility
to start a new mission in another place of Surabaya. So,.. with our limited health, on Sunday March 28th,
2021 we drove five hours for Surabaya (East Java) and spent the night at Grace Setia Hotel, then we
asked permission to have room for us to have a meeting friends. We invited every one there who has been
able to contacted with them before.

By God’s blessings, six people came to meet us, here we have had a wonderful chance to deliver the word
of God. Please pray with us that they are; Jenius with his wife Eli, Atik, Tina, Muri and Gayus, may come
again next April 25th as we have arranged to meet them again and we plan to buy some new Bibles and
song books to take with us. Any body feel free to take a part of this plan.

CHURCH’ MINISTRIES:

We have the privilege to share the word of God at Pringgading Church to help Bro. Budi, as he is unwell
cause of his diabetic, also at Pundung Church for a special service beside Kedungsono church for wedding
ceremony. Just an information that these three churches in Solo has been organized years ago are still
exist and grow slowly.

BIBLE COLLEGE MINISTRY:

I have the privilege to take part of teaching, Apologetic and Theology. There are 8 students in my class
beside 4 students at Kedungsono church. For up-grade teacher program, there are 5 teachers who are
studying to achieve master degree in Theology now. Here we are in urgent need of financial cost. Just
share for possibilities, wonder if Pastor or any body from SBC, one day may come to central Java and visit
our missions and Bible College to look and pray more for our Lord’ works here in Indonesia.

THE VALUE OF YOUR PARTICIPTION:

We thanks to our Lord for your faithful prayer and support of IDR2.690,000,00. We wish to thank you and to
each one of you at SBC for your very valuable participation for both family and mission’s need.

May our wonderful Lord continue to bless you all richly.

Yours in His safe keeping.
Antoro — Rev.1:18A, .......... Glorious truth of Easter Day!



